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January 31st, 2010 

 

Dear Imana Members, 

 

On behalf of our brothers and sisters still in despair in Haiti, we would like to thank you for your 

compassionate and unselfish response to the overwhelming cry for help of the Haitian people. At AIMER 

Haiti’s makeshift hospital in Bojeux Park, your medical contributions and devotions to the injured of the 

surrounding areas were greatly appreciated. 

  

Your skills and expertise helped to save many lives, deliver babies, provide better wound care to the 

amputees with the most efficient antibiotics that you provided. The addition of the fully operating tent, 

made it possible for the surgical team to perform successful operations on site. We are pleased to 

announce that AIMER Haiti’s hospital just received its first ambulance donated by NOAH-NY.  

Your collaboration and cooperation with other medical team members made this first mission at AIMER 

Haiti’s hospital a success.   

 

We, at AIMER Haiti’s hospital, do not request any monetary donations. However, as the hospital grows 

to better serve the victims and welcomes more medical missions, we are desperately in needs of these 

equipments and medical supplies: 

 

1. Mobile X-Ray with films 

2. Portable Ultrasound and EKG 

3. CT Scan 

4. ICU Monitoring devices 

5. Surgical instruments and Orthopedic accessories (rods, screws…) 

6. IV Pulls 

7. Stretchers, Wheelchairs and Crutches 

8. Oxygen tanks  

9. Sterile drapes, gowns, sheets, pillows (w cases)and blankets 

10. Medical waste disposals 

11. Pain Meds PO, IV, Anastasia and antibiotics 

 

We would like to emphasize that most of the medical care offered at HAIMER Haiti’s hospital has been 

provided by US trained professionals from our partners such as NOAH-NY, IMANA and others.  



 Again we would like to thank you for your outpouring support and we hope for your continued 

commitment and dedication to the Haitian people and AIMER Haiti’s hospital.  

 

Best regards, 

 

 

Jean Ary Ceant 

General Coordinator   


